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October 9, 2017 

Mike Constantino 
Illinois Health Facilities and Service Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd  Floor 
Springfield, IL 62761 

RE: Project 17-041 - Palos Hills Surgery Center, Palos Hills 

Dear Mr. Constantino, 

RECEIVED 
OCT 1 0 Z017  

HEALTH FACILITIES & 
SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

Please accept the enclosed letter from the Illinois Department of Natural Resources, certifying compliance 
with Section 4 of the Illinois State Agency Historic Resources Preservation Act, on behalf of the applicant 
Palos Hills Surgery Center, LLC for the expansion of the Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center 
("ASTC") located at 10330 S. Roberts Road, Palos Hills, IL 60465. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions 
regarding the attached documentation. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Niehaus, JD, CHC 
Senior Consultant 
Murer Consultants, Inc. 

19065 Hickory Creek Drive, Suite 115, Mokena IL 60448 
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Cook County 
Palos Hills 

CON - Expansion and Modernization of an Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center 
10330 S. Roberts Road 
SHP° Log 4005081617 

September 6, 2017 

Bryan Niehaus 
Murer Consultants, Inc. 
19065 Hickory Creek Dr., Suite 115 
Mokena, IL 60448 

Dear Mr. Niehaus: 

This letter is to inform you that we have reviewed the information provided concerning the referenced project. 

Our review of the records indicates that no historic, architectural or archaeological sites exist within the project 
area. 

Please retain this letter in your files as evidence of compliance with Section 4 of the Illinois State Agency 
Historic Resources Preservation Act (20 ILCS 3420/1 et. seq.). This clearance remains in effect for two years 
from date of issuance. It does not pertain to any discovery during construction, nor is it a clearance for 
purposes of the Illinois Human Skeletal Remains Protection Act (20 ILCS 3440). 

If you have any further questions, please contact David Halpin, Cultural Resources Manager, at 217/785-4998. 

Sincerely, 

Rachel Leibowitz, Ph.D. 
Deputy State Historic 

Preservation Officer 
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